Hackettstown Parking Authority
Meeting Minutes
February 7, 2022

Open Meeting

Motion was made at 5:03pm by Jim Lambo to open the meeting. The following were in attendance:

Jim Lambo-Chairman
Jessica Westgate-Vice Chair
Greg Gaertner-Board Member
Charlie Munk-Board Member
Heather Baker-Treasurer/Secretary
Kathy Block-DPW/Tax Assessor Secretary

Salute to flag.

Public Meetings Act/Statement of Compliance read by Jim Lambo.

Approval of Minutes

Greg Gaertner made a motion to approve the January 10,2022 meeting minutes. Charlie Munk seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Approval of Treasurer Report

The board reviewed and discussed the October, 2021 thru January, 2022 treasurer reports. The board reviewed the treasury reports reflecting the activity during Ms. Whaleys employment from October 2021 to January 2022. Greg Gaertner made the motion to accept that all treasurer reports were reviewed and items were noted. Jessica Westgate seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Old Business

None

New Business

Email received from prior employee was reviewed and discussed by the board.

Letter from Land Use Board regarding Block 66, Lot 2-No representation will be made at meeting from Hackettstown Parking Authority.

Jim Lambo made mention about Angel DelValle.  He needs to be paid for hours he worked on November 13, 2021. Kathy advised that he will be paid retroactively.  Jim also wants to contact Angel to see if he will return to work for the HPA 20 hours a week at $15.00 per hour. 

Jim will also take care of posting a job announcement to hire another meter attendant for an additional 20 hours per week at the rate of $13.00 per hour. Jim, Jessica and Heather would like to attend the interview process for applicants.

Board is also looking for a 5th member. Jim will reach out to Laurie at the BID and see if she has any potential leads for someone. Jim will also post on social media.

The bagged meter on Valentine & Main needs to be looked at. Kathy will have Scott look into.

Agreement was made that an announcement would be posted via Sgt. Tynan and WRNJ to advise public that the meters would be put back into use. Date TBD.

Adjournment

Jim Lambo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:35pm. Motion was seconded by Charlie Munk. All were in favor.

The next meeting for HPA will be March 7, 2022.

Respectfully submitted,


Heather Baker
Treasurer/ Secretary



